
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Date:  11/22/11 

Web Announcement 426 

Behavioral Health Provider Types 14 and 82 
Must Be Re-Enrolled 
As previously announced, Nevada Medicaid required provider types 14 (Behavioral 
Health Outpatient Treatment) and 82 (Behavioral Health Rehabilitative Treatment) to 
re-enroll in Nevada Medicaid by Oct. 31, 2011.   

National Provider Identifiers (NPIs) of providers who did not re-enroll and all 
Atypical Provider Identifiers (APIs) were terminated in the Medicaid Management 
Information System (MMIS) effective Oct. 31, 2011.   Affected providers will receive 
a letter indicating the termination. 

Prior authorization requests that are submitted using a terminated NPI or API will be 
cancelled without being reviewed for medical necessity.  When a request is re-
submitted due to the initial use of a terminated NPI/API, it may require an adjustment 
to the start date of service to comply with timely submission guidelines.     

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


